
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 4 October 2007 

5. UPDATE FROM COMMUNITY BOARD ADVISER 
 

The Board received an update on current issues from its Community Board Adviser. 
 
 5.1 UPDATE ON BOARD FUNDING 
 
  The Board received the information and schedules detailing the Board’s 2007/2008 

Discretionary, SCAP, Youth Development and Sport and Recreation Funds. 
 
 5.2 CUSTOMER SERVICE REQUESTS 
  
  The Board: 
 
 (a) Received the information on streets maintenance customer requests for service received 

for the ward, from 25 July to 28 August 2007. 
 
 (b) Noted that the street cleaning team were doing a good job within the ward but that 

complaints had been received about lack of cleaning in Bellevue Avenue and from the 
Averill Street/Chrystal Street corner to North Parade. 

 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


